

SAINT PAUL'S PARISH

HARVARD SQUARE

EST. 1875

ST. PAUL'S CHURCH

Corner of Bow and Arrow Streets

St. Paul's Parish Center

29 Mount Auburn Street Cambridge, Massachusetts 02138

> (617) 491-8400 FAX (617) 354-7092 www.stpaulparish.org

Rev. William T. Kelly, S.T.D.

Pastor and Senior Chaplain frkellystpaulparish@gmail.com

Rev. Patrick J. Fiorillo

Parochial Vicar and Undergraduate Chaplain harvardpriest@gmail.com

Rev. George S. Salzmann, O.S.F.S.

Graduate Chaplain gsalzmann@gmail.com

Deacon Tim O'Donnell

Director of Parish Ministries timodonnell@post.harvard.edu

Bobby LeBlanc

Seminarian Intern

HARVARD CATHOLIC CENTER

(617) 868-6585 www.harvardcatholic.org

ST. PAUL'S CHOIR SCHOOL

(617) 868-8658

Mass for the Lord's Day

Saturday Vigil 5:00 pm Sunday: 7:30, 9:30, 11:00 am

Daily Mass

Monday - Friday: 8:00 am, 12:10 pm Saturday - 9:00 am

Vespers

Wednesday and Thursday - 6:00 pm (Parish Center Chapel)

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament

Every Friday after the 8:00am Mass until noon in the Parish Center Chapel

Sacraments

Baptism

Please inquire at the parish office

Penance & Reconciliation

Saturday 3:00 pm - 4:30 pm ~ Or by appointment Upper Church

Eucharist

See Mass and Adoration schedule above

Marriage

Couples planning to marry in the Church should make an appointment to see one of the priests as far in advance as possible (at least six months)

Confirmation

Celebrated annually, contact the parish office for info

Holy Orders

If you feel called to consider a vocation to priesthood or diaconate, speak to a priest or call the Vocations Office at (617) 746-5939

Anointing of the Sick

This Sacrament will take place immediately following the 9:00 am Mass on the first Saturday of each month, or please contact a priest at anytime

Fourteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time July 7, 2019

Parish and School Staff

St. Paul's Parish

Rev. William T. Kelly, S.T.D., PASTOR
Rev. Patrick J. Fiorillo, PAROCHIAL VICAR
Deacon Tim O'Donnell, DIRECTOR OF MINISTRIES
timodonnell@post.harvard.edu

Mrs. Catherine Barilleaux, DIRECTOR OF FAITH FORMATION K-8
catherinebarilleaux+dre@gmail.com
Ms. Mareike Bues, RCIA COORDINATOR
rcia@stpaulparish.org

Ms. Marianne Deramo, CONFIRMATION COORDINATOR

Ms. Marianne Deramo, CONFIRMATION COORDINATOR mdconfirmation29@gmail.com

Mr. Thomas Hogan, DIRECTOR OF FINANCE AND OPERATIONS thogan@stpaulparish.org

Mrs. Nancy Nicolaou, ADMINISTRATIVE COORDINATOR nnicol@stpaulparish.org

Mr. James Kennerley, DIRECTOR OF MUSIC jkennerley@stpaulschoirschool.us
Mr. Maks Adach, ASSISTANT DIRECTOR OF MUSIC madach@stpaulschoirschool.us

HARVARD CATHOLIC CENTER

Rev. William T. Kelly, S.T.D., SENIOR CHAPLAIN Rev. Patrick J. Fiorillo, UNDERGRADUATE CHAPLAIN Rev. George S. Salzmann, O.S.F.S., GRADUATE CHAPLAIN Mr. Doug Zack, DIRECTOR OF ADVANCEMENT

St. Paul's Choir School

Rev. William T. Kelly, S.T.D., PASTOR
Dr. Thomas Haferd, HEAD OF SCHOOL
Mr. James Kennerley, DIRECTOR OF MUSIC
Mr. Maks Adach, ASSISTANT DIRECTOR OF MUSIC
Mrs. Dianne Flaherty, OFFICE MANAGER
Mr. Blake Chen, ORGAN SCHOLAR

ANOINTING OF THE SICK SACRAMENT

The <u>Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick</u> is offered after the <u>9:00am Mass on the First Saturday of each month.</u> Those who are facing surgeries or very serious health issues can see the priest after the Mass. The Anointing will take place near the Statue of Mary at the front left of the Church. The oils are reserved in the "Olea Sancta" Repository (Holy Oils) near the Baptismal Font. Family and friends are most welcome to be present together during the Anointing.

POPE FRANCIS' MONTHLY PRAYER INTENTION: JULY Universal – Justice

That those who administer justice may work with integrity and that the injustice which prevails in the world may not have the last word.

LITURGICAL CALENDAR

Saturday, July 6 The Vigil Mass of the Fourteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time

5:00pm Parishioners who are III or Suffering from any Affliction

Sunday, July 7 Fourteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time

7:30am People of the Parish 9:30am Peace Throughout the World 11:00am Memorial: Evangeline Tomczik

Tuesday, July 9 St. Augustine Zhao Rong

12:10pm Memorial: Herman Rutner

Thursday, July 11 St. Benedict

8:00am Memorial: Marie Lina Prenelus & Andre Jr. Prenelus
12:10pm Choir School Fund Intention

Saturday, July 13 St. Henry

5:00pm Persecuted Christians Throughout the World

Sunday, July 14
Fifteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time

RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION OF ADULTS (RCIA)

The parish is always ready to receive adults into the process of preparation for baptism or reception into Full Communion with the Roman Catholic Church. Please e-mail rcia@stpaulparish.org for information.

Parish Food Pantry

Non-perishable food is received before every Mass for the pantry, which is open Saturdays from 11:00am-11:30am, or may be left in the parish office.

Church Access for the Disabled

Take elevator from the Parish Center Lobby at 29 Mount Auburn Street. Restrooms, handicapped accessible, are located on $1^{\rm st}$ & $2^{\rm nd}$ floors of the Parish Center.

PARKING FOR MASS ON SATURDAY & SUNDAY

Free parking at the Cowperthwaite Garage is available <u>by</u> <u>permit only</u> for those attending Mass on weekends only. Contact the Parish office for an parking application.

New Parishioner Welcome to Saint Paul Parish!

To register, please fill out a registration card available in the church vestibule or at the parish office.

FOURTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

Dear Friends,

Ongoing work continues in our beautiful church. THERE-FORE, ALL MASSES WILL BE IN DIGIOVANNI HALL FROM JUNE 29 TO JULY 12. The wooden aisles down the center, sides and front of the church interior are being stripped, sanded, and varnished. It's been over 25 years since the floors have received any attention! (The floors beneath the pews will not be treated, as that is a job beyond our present resources.) It is a full two-week project. After that time, we will continue the parish's long-standing practice of most summer Masses taking place in DiG Hall. More on that to come. (At some of the Masses in DiGiovanni Hall, seating will be a little tight, so plan to come early!) During these weeks of the church's closure, Saturday Confessions will take place in the Chapel of the Women Doctors of the Church in the Parish Center from 3:00pm-4:30pm.

I am also delighted to announce that I have appointed Mr. James Kennerley as the new Music Director for St. Paul's Parish and St. Paul's Choir School. After an extensive process which began with 26 resumes from around the world, our able and committed 11 person Search Committee (comprised of respected musicians, educators, parishioners, parish and school staff, and Choir School parents) entered a process that brought us to five fine finalists. Each candidate met for an hour with me, an hour with Dr. Haferd (Head of School), two hours with committee members, an organ audition and rehearsal with both the boys and the men. James comes to us with outstanding credentials in organ, choral conducting and as a vocalist. He brings great administrative ability and many exciting ideas for the parish music program and choir school. He will be finishing up his present obligations in New York City throughout the summer and will be fully in place, with his wife and new-born son, at the end of August. Until that time, he will make several visits to us here at St. Paul's, and he is already involved in our planning and discussions for next year's schedule. We will have a reception to welcome him more formally on Sunday, September 22. Welcome James! To assist James in his move to Boston, I am reaching out to see if anyone might have any knowledge about possible rental housing in the area around Cambridge, Watertown, Brighton, etc....For now, a two bedroom unit is desired. If you have any leads, a call to the main office here would be most appreciated.

Once again, I want to welcome visitors and all who are joining us at St. Paul's for summer programs or are beginning longer term stays in the area. We are very glad to have you with us! You would be most welcome to help as lectors, Eucharistic Ministers, altar servers or other ministries. Please see one of the priests or staff for this or any other questions you might have.

God bless, Fr. Kelly

SEEKING EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS FOR THE HOMEBOUND, ELDERLY FACILITIES, AND THE HOSPITAL

Our parish has a growing ministry offering communion to people who are in the hospital, nursing homes, and elderly housing facilities in our area, and also to people who are homebound due to age, illness or disability. Please consider volunteering! This is a wonderful way to share our Eucharistic banquet with those who are nearby but unable to be with us. You can fit this to your own schedule, on weekdays or weekends. No prior experience is required. We will help with logistics and provide training as needed. If you are interested in exploring this, please contact Carolyn O'Hara at StPaulsCaring@gmail.com or (617) 491-8400, ext. 342.

DO YOU KNOW SOMEONE WHO CANNOT MAKE IT TO MASS?

There are people among us — parishioners, family members, neighbors, and friends - who would like to join us at the Eucharistic table but are prevented from doing so by age, disability or illness. If you know of anyone who is homebound or otherwise unable to come to Mass, and who would like to receive the Eucharist, please let us know by contacting Carolyn O'Hara at (617) 491-8400, ext. 342. or StPaulsCaring@gmail.com, or simply calling the parish office, and requesting a Eucharistic minister to bring communion to them.

FAITH READING AND DISCUSSION GROUP

Please join us on Sunday, July 14, from 1:00pm-2:00pm in the Bishop Boles Conference Room for the first meeting of this group, which will continue on the second and fourth Sundays of each month to reflect on readings that shed light on our Catholic Faith. At the first meeting we will discuss Pope Francis' *The Joy of the Gospel*, Introduction and Ch. 1 (Sections 1-49), available at http://w2.vatican.va/content/francesco/en/apost_exhortations/documents/papa-francesco_esortazione-

ap_20131124_evangelii-gaudium.html (or just search online for "The Joy of the Gospel"). Deacon Tim will lead the discussion.

PLEASE KEEP IN YOUR PRAYERS COUPLES
WHO ARE PREPARING FOR THE
SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE,
ESPECIALLY:

Meghan Landern & Neil Singleton

JULY 7, 2019

CHECK OUT WHAT'S HAPPENING AT ST. PAUL'S

FOOD PANTRY

The food pantry does not slow down for the summer so your continued support is always appreciated. Thank you to all who helped to replenish our supply of salad dressing, ketchup, and barbecue sauce. The most needed items currently are coffee, tea, mayonnaise, nuts, trail mix, dried or canned fruit, canisters of oats, cereal (other than plain Cheerios), crackers, pancake mix, milk (including almond or other non-dairy varieties), juice, and quinoa or similar grains. We assist several people who need low sodium or low sugar items so we try to offer options that meet their dietary needs. Ethnic foods are also welcome as our guests come from many different cultures.

MASS INTENTIONS AT ST. PAUL'S

Mass Intentions for daily and weekend Masses are being accepted. Masses may be offered to remember those who have died, for those who are ill, as well as in thanksgiving for a birthday, anniversary or for a special intention. Please contact the Parish Office during the week for details and to reserve a particular Mass.

ST. PAUL'S GIVING KIOSK

The St. Paul Giving Kiosk is **located in the vestibule!** The device offers parishioners, and visitors, a means by which to make offertory donations via credit card. All donations made through the kiosk are credited to parishioner accounts. Check it out today!

VESPERS

Vespers (Evening Prayer) is sung in the Parish Center Chapel every Wednesday and Thursday at 6:00pm. Everyone is welcome to join in this half-hour service of psalms, New Testament songs, readings, and prayers.

SANCTUARY LAMP

The Sanctuary Lamp, which burns for eight days and nights at the tabernacle, symbolizes the presence of Christ and marks the boundaries of holy space in the Church. If you are interested in learning how to donate a Sanctuary Lamp, contact Nancy at (617) 491-8400 ext. 303.

MONDAY PRAYER GROUP

Join fellow parishioners for scripture study and prayer, following the 12:10pm Mass, on Monday's in the Bishop Boles Conference Room.

PARISH SUPPORT AND FINANCES

Our offertory this weekend, **July 6/7** has one collection, our regular parish offertory. Thank you for you generosity.

As always, thank you to past and present benefactors.

SECUREGIVE APP INSTRUCTIONS

The SecureGive App is available for use for your regular offertory contribution! Please follow these easy instructions:

- Go to App Store (or other name if on different phones)
- Type or go to SecureGive App
- ♦ Click on Install or Download
- Click on Accept
- ♦ Click on Open

Screen with nearby Organizations will come up

- ♦ Click on St. Paul Parish Cambridge
- Click on Set Organization Home Details
- Click on Make Donation

At this point you can decide to create an account for a onetime donation or for continuous giving or for a onetime anonymous donation.

A NOTE OF THANKS

Fr. Mark Olejnik wishes to thank the parishioners of St. Paul's Parish for the support and prayers he received during his time here. Fr. Mark is settling well into the Burlington Collaborative and hopes to come back in the future to celebrate a Mass of Thanksgiving.

LECTORS NEEDED

The liturgies at St. Paul's are greatly enriched by our lectors who read the first and second readings. If you feel called to open God's Word for our congregation, please consider volunteering for this ministry. We can use lectors at the various weekend Masses as well as at the 12:10pm daily Mass and, during the summer, also at the 8:00am daily Mass (9:00am Saturday). Training will be provided. Volunteer to be one of our regular year-round lectors, or for the summer only. Contact Deacon Tim at (617) 897-1148 or timodonnell.post.harvard.edu.

SING TO THE LORD A NEW SONG (BY JOINING THE PARISH CHOIR...)

Can you sing? Can you read music? If the answer to either/both of these is 'yes', why not think about joining the Parish Choir! We are a fun and friendly group who rehearse once a week on Thursday evenings and provide beautiful, musical accompaniment to 9:30am Mass on Sundays. If you are interested in joining or have any questions, please contact Maks Adach (madach@saintpaulschoirschool.us).

HARVARD CATHOLIC CENTER—STUDENT NEWS

UNIVERSITY COMMUNITY MASS

Suspended for the summer

HARVARD BUSINESS SCHOOL MASS

Suspended for the summer

HARVARD LAW SCHOOL MASS

Suspended for the summer

GRAD STUDENTS, POST DOCS & YOUNG PROFESSIONALS

GRAD STUDENTS, POST DOCS & YOUNG PROFESSIONALS DINNER

Just bring \$5

Thursday, July 11

7:00 PM-GATHER; 7:30 PM-DINE

Student Lounge - 29 Mount Auburn Street

Future dates: August 2, September 5

GRADS, POSTDOCS, YOUNG PROFESSIONALS FILM NIGHT

Friday, July 26 at 7:00 PM Student Lounge Life is Beautiful

29 Mount Auburn Street Refreshments (including

popcorn) served!

patrick.aselin@gmail.com

Future dates: August 30, September 27

GRAD PRAYER AND SCRIPTURE GROUP: VERBUM DEI

Every Sunday at 12:30 PM (after 11:00 AM Mass) Student Lounge - 29 Mount Auburn Street

Grad students & young professionals gather each Sunday to read and reflect on the Sunday readings. Ben Schlanger (benjamin.p.schlanger@gmail.com)

UNDERGRADUATE

UPCOMING EVENTS

Boston Summer Bible Studies: We will have a Bible study available to anyone in Boston this summer! This is a great way to grow in community and faith. Please reach out to Maria Gonzales Di Tillio if you are interested (gonzalezditillio@college.harvard.edu).

HOLY HOUR

Undergraduate students will lead a holy hour of Eucharistic adoration on Mondays, 7:00 PM -8:00 PM, in the Women Doctors Chapel during the summer. All are welcome to join.

LIVE THE LITURGY INSPIRATION FOR THE WEEK

Jesus tells his disciples, "I am sending you like lambs among wolves." Getting people to see the truth about who they are is not always easy or welcomed. Some people want to believe that they have life under control and they do not need any further advice, direction, or challenge from others. Being heralds of the Gospel means doing precisely that. We come with a message that is not always welcome or desired by our sisters and brothers. Yet, it is desperately needed. People need to be reminded of who they are, who God is, and the necessity of repentance for entering the Kingdom of God. It is not about what we want but what God wants. We are called to be peacemakers and laborers for justice and mercy. Are you willing to bring this challenging message to those who may be indifferent or even hostile to hearing it?

Calendar listings and more information can be found on our new website: www.HarvardCatholic.org